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MORE ROOM(S) AT THE ‘INN’ IN KENOSHA

GALLO 
MARGARET M. GALLO

4/17/25 to
8/22/12

Loving and kind in all
her ways, 

Upright and just, 
to the end of her days;

Sincere and true, 
in her heart and mind,

Beautiful memories,
she left behind.

With Love,
Your Family

THE 
LIGHT SHINES!

Tonight The 1866
Kenosha 

(Southport)
Lighthouse shines
August 22, 2015

In Loving Memory of

ELIZABETH JOY CARL MUNDY

*** Happy 31st Birthday ***

The beacon shines for YOU tonight
A Birthday candle big and bright.

For you to see from Heaven above.
We miss you deeply our precious love.

And every year we share this time,
With sorrow shared in special rhyme.

A Birthday shared when you’re not here.
We light the candle every year.

For it’s the flame that’s always warm,
As we remember when you were born.

The world was sure a bright sweet place;
And time will never be erased.

For LOVE is all that we can share…

Our precious Elizabeth you’re always there.

Love and miss you, PRINCESS  !!!

Mom, Dad, Crystal

Family & Friends

To Light the Light
Call 262-654-5770 Ext 109 

Mon. - Fri. 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. or email 
judy@kenoshahistorycenter.org

Patricia Y. Bain
1940 - 2015

Patricia Y. Bain, 75, of Kenosha, passed away peace-
fully on Thursday, Aug. 20, 2015, at Hospice House in
Pleasant Prairie, Wis., surrounded by her loving family.

Born in Kenosha, on July 31, 1940, she
was the daughter of the late Gus and
Hattie (Pawlowski) Sepanski.  She was a
graduate of St. Mary’s Catholic High
School.  She then attended the Milwau-
kee School of Cosmetology, graduating in
1961.

In 1961 she was united in marriage to
Jerry Bain at St. Casimir Catholic
Church in Kenosha.

She had formerly been employed by several local
beauty salons until 1986 when she became the owner and
operator of Pat’s Hair Care Service, serving the elderly
until retiring in 2000.  She had been a member of the
Kenosha Jaycettes for many years.  She especially en-
joyed cooking, baking, traveling and spending time with
her grandchildren at home and up North. 

Surviving are her husband, Jerry Bain of Kenosha;
her three sons, Mike (Suzanne) Bain and Mark Bain,
both of Kenosha, and Jon Bain of Menomonee Falls,
Wis.; five grandchildren, Justin, Amber, Jamie, Alexis
and Courtney; her three sisters, Marilyn (Walter) Skip-
per of Kenosha, Phyllis (Dan) Martino of Paddock Lake,
WI, and Joyce Rizk of Arizona; and three brothers,
Robert (Linda) Sepanski of Texas, Richard Sepanski of
Winthrop Harbor, IL, and Alan (Barbara) Sepanski of
California.

She was preceded in death by her parents and a sister,
Rosemary Herman.

The family would like to extend a special thank you to
her caregivers from Right at Home, especially Nancy, Hat-
tie and Beth.  Also a special thank you to Hospice Alliance
for their care.

Visitation will be held on Sunday, Aug. 23, at Proko
Funeral Home from 3 p.m. until 5 p.m. Funeral services
will be held on Monday at Proko Funeral Home at 9:30
a.m. In lieu of flowers, memorials to Hospice Alliance
would be appreciated by the family.

Proko Funeral Home & Crematory
5111-60th Street     Phone:  (262) 654-3533

Visit Patricia’s Online Memorial Book at:
www.prokofuneralhome.com

Rachel Garcia
1928 - 2015

Rachel Garcia, 87, of Kenosha, passed away peacefully
on Wednesday, Aug. 19, 2015, at Hospice House sur-
rounded by her loving family.

Rachel was born to Jesus and Angelina
(Rodriguez) Carreno on March 31, 1928,
in Chicago, Ill.  She was the middle sis-
ter to Rena, Ruben, Abel, and Jesse.  She
married Cornelius Garcia on Aug. 2,
1952, and was married for 57 years until
the passing of her beloved husband and
father of her four sons, Henry, Daniel,
John, and Ruben.  She was a loving

grandmother to her nine grandchildren and 13 great
grandchildren.

A graduate in Medical Technology from the Universi-
ty of Wisconsin – Madison in 1950, she worked her
entire career at Kenosha Hospital, retiring in 1990.  She
was a pioneer for intelligent career women and working
mothers so many years ago.  She was smart, educated
and humble.

Rachel was a lifelong sports fan.  She enjoyed watch-
ing the Packers and Badgers win.  She was a smart
woman who was well skilled in history facts that she
put to use with her crossword puzzles.  She was always
surrounded by books so she could relax in her chair
and read.

Survivors include her three sons, Henry (Heidi) Gar-
cia of Kenosha, Daniel (Margaret Lynn) Garcia of Bris-
tol and Ruben Garcia of Kenosha; nine grandchildren;
thirteen great-grandchildren; and two brothers, Ruben
of Racine and Abel of Walla Walla, Wa.

She was preceded in death by a son, John Joseph
Garcia; a sister, Rena; and a brother, Jesse.

Visitation will be held on Monday, Aug. 24, at Proko
Funeral Home from 11:30 a.m. until the time of the serv-
ice at 12:30 p.m.  Interment will follow at Southern Wis-
consin Veterans Memorial Cemetery. 

Proko Funeral Home and Crematory
5111-60th Street     Phone:  (262) 654-3533
Visit Rachel’s Online Memorial Book at:

www.prokofuneralhome.com

Memoriams

Obituaries
For the most current obituaries and to view condolences, visit kenoshanews.com
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My grandfather, an Ozaukee 
County dairy farmer, rather appre-
ciated the smell of manure.

While others covered their noses, 
he would compare the odor to a fi ne 
French perfume and often repeat 
the old farmer adage, “That’s the 
smell of money!” 

As a kid, I didn’t really under-
stand what he was getting at.

Some people see manure for what 
it appears to be: waste. Others look 
at manure and consider its poten-
tial as a valuable resource.

Manure is a source of many nutri-
ents essential for plant growth, like 
nitrogen, phosphorus and potassium. 
Manure is also a source of organic 
matter — mostly dead plant material.

The amount of nutrients and 
organic matter in manure varies 
from farm to farm and depends on 
the species of animal that produced 
the manure, the animal’s diet, and 
whether or not any animal bedding 
is included in the manure.

If managed and applied appropri-
ately, manure can greatly improve 
soil quality. Manure can be used in 
addition to synthetic fertilizers, or it 
can eliminate the need for synthetic 
fertilizers completely and reduce a 

farmer’s costs.
To see what manure has to offer 

their growing crops, farmers test 
their manure to see how much of 
each nutrient is present. They also 
test their soil to fi nd out what the 
existing nutrient levels are and 
what they need to add to provide the 
ideal soil conditions for the particu-
lar crop they plan to grow.

Getting to that optimal level can be 
accomplished with synthetic fertil-
izers, manure, or both. For instance, 
annual corn nitrogen requirements 
can range from 80 to 200 pounds per 
acre in Wisconsin, depending on the 
existing soil type, quality, and previ-
ously planted crops.

When you consider that a full-
grown dairy cow will produce about 
120 pounds of manure a day, which 
can amount to 65 pounds of nitrogen 
per year, the value of manure be-
comes clear. And manure is not only 
valuable for the nutrients it contains; 
it can also increase the organic mat-
ter content in soil, helping water to 
infi ltrate and reducing runoff from 
the fi eld.

Another use for manure, especial-
ly on large livestock farms that gen-
erate a lot of it, is to create energy.

Manure digesters collect manure 
and utilize bacteria in an environ-
ment that lacks oxygen to convert 
organic matter in the manure into 
methane. That methane gas gener-
ates energy through combustion.

This use of manure can help reduce 
the odors of stored raw manure and 
cut greenhouse gases manure other-
wise releases into the environment. 
The energy generated can power the 
farmstead, and any excess can be sold 
to the electric company.

Byproducts of this process, includ-
ing liquid manure and solids, still 
have value. The liquids can be applied 
to the fi elds as nutrient supplements. 
Farms use the resulting solids, which 

are relatively odor-free after the 
digester, as bedding for their animals. 
Some farmers even market the left-
over solids as compost for use in home 
gardens.

Many of us enjoy the meat, eggs, 
milk and other products of the live-
stock industry, of which manure is 

an unavoidable byproduct. It may 
not smell wonderful, but it certainly
has a lot of value.

Leigh Presley is agriculture 
educator for the Kenosha 
County University of Wiscon-
sin-Extension.

Manure: Smelly byproduct of  livestock is valuable commodity
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Kyle Diedrich, 14, walks with Julia, a dairy cow he showed at this 
week’s Kenosha County Fair. A full-grown dairy cow produces roughly 
100 pounds of manure per day  — a smelly, but valuable farm commodity.

BY REX DAVENPORT
rdavenport@kenoshanews.com

Business travelers, 
tourists and even visiting 
relatives have a new place 
to stay in Kenosha with the 
opening of the Hampton 
Inn & Suites just west of the 
busy intersection of Inter-
state 94 and Highway 50.

The 93-room, business-
focused hotel, developed and 
owned by Kenosha-based 
Bear Development, has been 
in operation for several days 
but hosted an offi cial opening 
event on Thursday afternoon.

“When we look around, 
the opening of this hotel 
is sort of a a microcosm 
of what’s happening in 
Kenosha and southeast 
Wisconsin,” said S.R. Mills, 
president of Bear Develop-
ment. “The economy has 
taken us through a lot of ups 
and downs in recent years, 
but this represents the ups.”

Despite a number of snags 
during construction, the ho-
tel was built in about a year.

“We had a very wet 
spring, and we had to deal 
with labor and concrete 
shortages,” said Jonah Het-
land, chief operating offi cer 
of Construction Manage-
ment Associates, the general 
contractor for the project.

Operating the hotel on a 
day-to-day basis will be the 
responsibility of Kinseth Hos-
pitality, an Iowa-based hospi-
tality developmen-ownership-
management company.

“We feel very proud to 
be part of this project,” said 
Bruce Kinseth, executive vice 
president of the company. 
“Hampton is the top brand in 
the hospitality business today. 
They never stop innovating.”

“This is the right hotel at 
the right time in the right 
market. And they have a great 
breakfast bar, too,” Kinseth 
added.

As the hotel neared 

completion, it was already 
attracting attention from 
passing motorists who tried 
to check into a room.

“The last few weeks pre-
sented a few challenges for 
us,” explained Les Kinseth, 
president of the management 
company. “Bad weather 
slowed us down a bit.”

Staffi ng the new hotel 
also was not an easy task, 
explained Joe Maitrejean, 
director of operations for 
Kinseth Hospitality.

“We were lucky we could 
(hire staff) in a spread out 
process,” he said. “People 
had the skills we needed, but 
everyone in this market is 
competing for employees. We 
are 95 percent staffed, but we 
still need to fi ll a few spots.”

The new hotel has two 

Kenosha County UW-Extension

Leigh Presley

Top photo: The sign at the Hampton Inn on the west side 
of I-94 and Highway 50 started attracting customers be-
fore the hotel opened on Thursday. Bottom photo: SR 
Mills, left, and alderman Daniel Prozanski, Jr.,  in the 
swimming area at the new Hampton Inn. 
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Tea candles glow on tables in the lobby of the breakfast bar at the new Hampton Inn.

meeting rooms, a business 
center, a fi tness center, and 
a lobby snack shop. It also 
features Wi-Fi throughout the 
building. The large breakfast 
area serves as a casual gather-
ing area where guests can help 
themselves to coffee 24 hours 
a day.

Guests can also enjoy an 
increasingly popular trend: a 
saltwater swimming pool.

“I remember when I was 

a kid growing up in Salem, 
there was nothing on this 
corner except the McDonald’s 
and the Howard Johnson’s,” 
Mills told the crowd on hand 
for the ribbon cutting. “This 
hotel was my father’s (Bear 
Development CEO Steve Mills) 
vision. And he knew it would 
be a success. Based on last 
week’s reservations, it looks 
like that will be the case.”


